
Publisher  Kathleen Bellue                                         June  2011                                         Volume 22 Issue 06 

Santa Clarita Valley Quilt Guild 

  “Promoting the art of quilting through sharing, friendship, education, 
and meaningful service to our community.” 

 

NOTICE 
SPECIAL MEETING DAY 

JUNE 02, 2011 
                   Quilt Guild Block Auction 
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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE   
 

I hope you were able to attend the May 
meeting and hear Leora Rankin speak about 
her background in South Africa 
and how she began African Folklore 
Embroidery.  I was impressed with how she 
used what she learned as a child and young 
adult to start a business and bring work 
to others in South Africa. 
 

I'm looking forward to the Block Auction at 
the June meeting.  Do come with money to 
spend on what we have-I'm sure there will 
be something you can use in your latest 
project or to start your next one. 
  

Barbara Montejo 
661-670-0293 
 

  

 

PROGRAMS       
 

Welcome to June!  
I hope everyone enjoyed our May speaker 
Leora Raikin. I have been working on my 
rooster and enjoying seeing it come to life. 
 

We will be having our annual Block Auction at 
the June meeting, hope to see everyone 
there. You know what they say; one person's 
trash is another's treasure. Looking forward 
to having another exciting auction, don't for 
get to bring your cash! Be sure to note the 
change in date for the June meeting only! 
Save June 2, 2011 for the Block Auction! 
 

Don't forget we will be having Kathy Amparan 
as our speaker in July and her workshop 
sounds like lots of fun. I hope you had a 
chance to look over the samples I brought to 
the May meeting and are inspired to hear 
Kathy speak and/or attend her workshop. 
 

Eddie Moore 
EkMoore@aol.com    661-270-0630  

http://us.mc393.mail.yahoo.com/mc/compose?to=EkMoore@aol.com
Momslaptop
Typewritten Text
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BLOCK OF THE MONTH    
  

No one made the star block for May but I 
do hope the Maple Leaf block for June 
will be easier.   
  
The block for July is really easy and the 
scrappier the better.  This will make a 
great block for a community service quilt. 
Please help out and make a block or two.    
 

Barbara Montejo  661-670-0293 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

GUILD LIBRARY     
 

Hello Ladies, from Gilda, the Book Lady 
and Carmen, the Librarian. Stop by our 
table at the guild meeting. We have books, 
and magazines to share with you, and 
answer questions that you may have 
regarding our Library. 
 

 
 

MEMBERSHIP NEWS     
 

Hi everyone  
 

First let me congratulate the members who 
won the door prizes. If you attend the 
meeting, you will get a door prize ticket and 
have a chance to win something pretty. Our 
May speaker, Leora, generously donated her 
wonderful book on African Embroidery, and 
Teresa was the lucky one to win it :). 
 

We have a new group page on Facebook for 
the guild, where members can post comments, 
photos, and announcements, related to the 
guild or quilting.  If you have a Facebook 
account, search for 'Santa Clarita Quilt Guild' 
and request to join. It's a fun way to stay in 
touch. Any questions or suggestions, or if you 
need help setting up an account, let me know. 
 

All the best, and see you on June 2nd,   
Adva Price 
 

Membership Chairperson 
adva_p@yahoo.com 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 

http://rds.yahoo.com/_ylt=A0S0205PtP1L_F8AgZqJzbkF;_ylu=X3oDMTBrOGo3cjhrBHBvcwMyNTYEc2VjA3NyBHZ0aWQD/SIG=1isdanmmq/EXP=1275004367/**http:/images.search.yahoo.com/images/view?back=http://images.search.yahoo.com/search/images?_adv_prop=image&b=241&ni=20&va=quilting+clip+art&xargs=0&pstart=1&fr=yfp-t-701&w=125&h=125&imgurl=dlstewart.com/images/clipartdawn/clipart3/aircraft.jpg&rurl=http://dlstewart.com/clipart3.htm&size=33k&name=aircraft+jpg&p=quilting+clip+art&oid=0670f822329b31f6&fr2=&no=256&tt=358&b=241&ni=20&sigr=111v2km8o&sigi=11mtqkkah&sigb=13rdissvu�
http://rds.yahoo.com/_ylt=A2KJkIYiU7xNMBgAF0aJzbkF;_ylu=X3oDMTBqOHA2aDgzBHBvcwMyMgRzZWMDc3IEdnRpZAM-/SIG=1k8nvpn2v/EXP=1304216482/**http:/images.search.yahoo.com/images/view?back=http://images.search.yahoo.com/search/images?_adv_prop=image&b=22&ni=21&va=quilting+clip+art&xargs=0&pstart=1&fr=yfp-t-701&w=700&h=668&imgurl=www.arthursclipart.org/children/girlsbw/quilt.gif&rurl=http://www.arthursclipart.org/children/girlsbw1.htm&size=13KB&name=quilt.gif&p=quilting+clip+art&oid=8643504996e4a0ba7840d4f48502d4ec&fr2=&no=22&tt=6500&b=22&ni=21&sigr=11ja2fuug&sigi=11hmim78t&sigb=13q6vut5d&.crumb=U4KJtX8lsRZ�
http://mail.yahoo.com/config/login?/ym/Compose?To=adva_p@yahoo.com
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HOSPITALITY NEWS    
 

A big thank you to all who brought food 
and drinks to the May meeting, especially 
Anne Watts, Susie Bakman, Lois Stucker, 
Connie Viner, Connie Davis, Kat Bellue and 
Joyce Wilkinson. So sorry if we missed 
anyone, your contributions made the 
evening very enjoyable.  
 

Now on to next month: June is my 
daughter's second favorite month because 
school is over and summer officially begins! 
Let's bring treats and drinks that remind 
us of long, fun filled summer days. 
  

Food: G-L 
Drinks: M-Q 
  

Regards, 
The Hospitality Committee 
 

 
 
SUNSHINE AND SHADOWS   
 

When we wished a speedy recovery to 
Millie Ballance in May, we did not intend to 
misspell her name. Apologies to Millie. To 
those with birthdays, anniversaries or 
milestones of any kind in the month of 
June, congratulations and good thoughts. 
 

Nothing can be shared unless we know 
about it!  Let us know of births, illness, 
death, or celebrations.  Communication 
works both ways. 
 

Lola Dyroy, Secretary 
 
 

SURVEY RESULTS FROM MAY MEETING  
 

We will have one more month to get your 
opinions on your quilt guild. We will be doing 
the survey at the June meeting. Please note 
that it is on June 2, 2011.  
Just some of the information that has come 
from the survey: 
Opinions were evenly split between those 
who use the website and those who don't. Of 
those who don't, some might be interested in 
using the website now that they know that 
we have one or if it was made easier to use.  
 

Members would like to see more photos of 
finished quilts and have better updates, of 
current events within our guild, local stores, 
local quilt shows and charities that we 
support. 
 

For people who have privacy concerns on the 
internet, we are thinking of keeping the 
Facebook page as a CLOSED group, open only 
to members. 
 

We’ll provide more information after the 
June meeting survey. 
 

Stay tuned. 
The Hospitality Committee. 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

http://rds.yahoo.com/_ylt=A0S0207vs_1LslsA9MWJzbkF;_ylu=X3oDMTBrMmNrYW5hBHBvcwMxODIEc2VjA3NyBHZ0aWQD/SIG=1j07gng9v/EXP=1275004271/**http:/images.search.yahoo.com/images/view?back=http%3A%2F%2Fimages.search.yahoo.com%2Fsearch%2Fimages%3F_adv_prop%3Dimage%26b%3D181%26ni%3D20%26va%3Dquilting%2Bclip%2Bart%26xargs%3D0%26pstart%3D1%26fr%3Dyfp-t-701&w=125&h=125&imgurl=dlstewart.com%2Fimages%2Fclipartdawn%2Fspring2009%2Fbutterfly.jpg&rurl=http%3A%2F%2Fdlstewart.com%2Fclipart4.htm&size=38k&name=butterfly+jpg&p=quilting+clip+art&oid=5035f988321951ec&fr2=&no=182&tt=358&b=181&ni=20&sigr=1118tu2qr&sigi=11ppd03lb&sigb=13rgbmvoa�
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TREASURY REPORT     
 

TREASURY REPORT  
April   2011  

   
Beginning Checking 
Balance  $ 8,062.50
   
Income  
Ways and Means $ 290.00
Workshop 75.00

   
Expenses  
Administration-Equip. $24.09
Community Service $ 18.20
 Newsletter Supplies:  
     Print/Postage $46.75
Programs: 
Other $38.64
Workshop Expense $75.00

Ending Balance $7,659.32
    
CD’s $7,607.52
    
Total $15,266.84
   

Any questions, please contact me. 
Stephanie Johnson, Treasurer 
661-257-1349 

 
 

ROUND ROBIN NEWS    
Just a reminder for all Round Robiners – 
If you are planning a vacation or fun 
adventure and can’t make an upcoming 
quilt meeting, please make sure you send 
your current Round Robin project in with a 
trusted friend and have them pick up next 
month’s challenge for you.  We hope you 
are having as much fun meeting this 
month’s challenge as we are. 
 

Your Round Robin Chicks – Susie and Anne 
 
 

HOSPITALITY  Continued   
 

Hi Ladies, 
Again, we want to thank all of 
you who have helped with our Community 
Services ongoing projects.  Everything 
you do is greatly appreciated, there 
is such great need in the community. 
  

We received a few more turtles and 
about 30 placemats last month, and need 
many more of both. We'll have some of 
the kits for the turtles, placemats 
and homeless quilts needing patches at 
this next meeting.  
  

In the wake of the destruction of the 
tornadoes, several of our members have 
been working on quilts to be shipped to 
those in need in Alabama and surrounding 
areas.  We will have several quilts of 
various sizes, spray basted and ready to 
be quilted and bound.   If you would like 
to participate stop by the community 
service table and pick up something.   We 
will also appreciate monetary donations to 
cover the cost of shipping.  The quilt to 
be presented to the family of the fallen 
soldier, Rudy Acosta, is near completion 
and will be presented to the family within 
the coming month.  We are looking into 
crafting quilts for other military service 
personnel from Santa Clarita Valley who 
have lost their lives. 
  

Please give us a call if you need fabric or 
information on any of our ongoing 
projects.   We need help from all 
members in order to complete these 
projects. 
  

Thank You All For Your Help 
 Helena Woodworth   661-257-2572 
Dana Montague 661-295-0877 
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UPCOMING QUILT SHOWS AND EVENTS 
 

The San Fernando Valley Quilt Guild is hosting 
a guest speaker in June. 
 
We are hosting Jody Barrow of ” Square in a 
Square” technique for our June workshop. 
  

The workshop will be held on Friday, June 10th 
9am -3:30pm 
               Prince of Peach Church 
                5700 Rudnick Avenue 
               Woodland Hills, Ca. 
The cost of the workshop is $35.00 for 
member and $40.00 for non members. 
  

We do have several openings. 
  

If anyone in your guild is interested please 
have them call or email 
Joy Schneider 
818-314-9207 cell 
818-363-0025 home 
Email joysch45@gamil.com 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

************Mini Groups************ 
 Friday Friends *** 
See Caryl Jo or Cherrie Maylis 
 Meets 2nd & 4th Fridays 
 7 p.m. Shadow Hills Presbyterian                 
         Church 
 10158 Johanna Ave. Sunland 
S.E.W.U.P.’s 

New meeting location to be announced. 
 Meets Tuesdays at 10 a.m. 
Saturday Quilters *** 
 Mary Beth Will 323-387-2260 
 Meets last Saturday of Month 
            12:30 to 5:30 p.m. rotating                         

Members’ homes. 
            Currently at 5 members, can go to 
            8 members 
Super Star Quilters *** 
 Patti Voyles 259-6198 
 Meets first and third Tuesdays 
 7 p.m., rotating member’s home 
The Tuesday Night Group *** 
 Carle Kouri 661-252-0741 
 21303 Soledad Canyon, Saugus 
 Greenbrier East Mobile Home Park 

Recreation Center 5:45 p.m. 
*** indicates membership is open.  If you want to 
attend a meeting, we recommend calling to be 
sure that nothing has changed since this listing 

 

 

http://rds.yahoo.com/_ylt=A2KJkIeTUrxNFwMA2y.jzbkF/SIG=12k7a2od9/EXP=1304216339/**http:/yesteryearquilting.com/images/clipart/clipart_supply1.jpg�
http://us.mc393.mail.yahoo.com/mc/compose?to=joysch45@gamil.com
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This Month’s Calendar: Things to Remember: 

June 02, 2011 7:00 PM SPECIAL DAY!  SPECIAL DATE FOR MEETING 
Santa Clarita United Methodist Church  Bring Block of the Month Entry 
26640 Bouquet Canyon Road  Initial sign-in sheet at the door 
Saugus, Ca  Wear your name tag  
June 9, 2011 – Business Meeting   Food G to L, Drinks  M to Q 
6:30 PM   Show and Share quilts 
Marie Calendar’s Restaurant  Bring Round Robin Project 
Valencia, CA. (The Old Road)  Bring Cash for Block Auction 

  
  
  
  
 

  
  
  
  

  
  
  
 
  
 

FIRST CLASS MAIL Santa Clarita Valley Quilt Guild 
P.O. Box 802863 
Santa Clarita, CA 91380-2863  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Check out our website: 
www.scvquiltguild.org  
WOW! See the newsletter online! 
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http://www.scvquiltguild.org/
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